
 
RULE 32 FEES; CHAPTER II Central Motor Vehicle Rules 

(CMVR) 1989 
 
 

 
S.N
o. 
(1) 

Purpose 
(2) 

Amount 
(3) 

Rule 
(4) 

Section 
(5) 

1 In respect of issue of 
Learner’s Licence 

Thirty Rupees 10 8 

2 In respect of issue of a 
driving licence in Form-6 

Forty Rupees 14(b) 9 

[2A In respect of issue of 
international driving permit 
in Form-6A 

Five hundred Rupees 14(2)(b) 9] 

3 In respect of issue of a 
driving licence in Form-7 

[Two hundred rupees] 
including the cost of 
computerized chip 

14(b) 9 

4 For test of competence to 
drive 

Fifty Rupees 14(b) 9 

5 In respect of addition of 
another class of vehicle in 
Form-6 

Thirty Rupees 17(1)(d) 11 

6 In respect of renewal of 
driving licence in Form-6 

[Fifty Rupees] 18(1)(a) 15 

7 In respect of renewal of 
driving licence in Form-6 to 
drive a motor vehicle for 
which application is made 
after the grace period 

Hundred rupees and an 
additional fee at the rate 
of fifty rupees for a 
period of delay of one 
year or part thereof 
reckoned from the date of 
expiry of the grace period 

 15 

8 In respect of addition of 
another class of motor 
vehicle to the driving licence 
in Form-7 

Two hundred rupees 
including the cost of 
computerized chip 

17(1)(d) 11 

8A In respect of renewal of 
driving licence in Form-7 

Two hundred rupees 
including the cost of 
smart card 

18(1)(d) 11 

8B In respect of renewal of 
driving licence in Form-7 to 
drive a motor vehicle for 
which application is made 
after the grace period 

Two hundred rupees 
including the cost of 
computerized chip and 
additional fee at the rate 
of fifty rupees for a 
period of delay of one 
year or part thereof 
reckoned from the date of 
expiry of the grace period 

18(1)(d) 15 



9 In respect of issue and 
renewal of licence to a 
school or establishment for 
imparting instructions in 
driving 

Two thousand and five 
hundred rupees 

24(2) 12 

10 In respect of issue duplicate 
licence to the school or 
establishment for imparting 
instructions in driving 

Two thousand and five 
hundred rupees 

26(2) 12 

11 In respect of an appeal 
against the orders of 
licencing authority referred 
to in rule 30. 

One hundred rupees 30(1) 17 

 


